FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE February 3, 1973

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION Judy Prentice, 753-3125

An evening of bluegrass music and folklore will be presented by Scott Hambly, a Los Angeles mandolin and banjo player, Feb. 12 at 8 p.m. in the reference alcove of the Evans Library at The Evergreen State College.

Hambly, who will also conduct a workshop on the origins and history of bluegrass music Feb. 12 at 2 p.m. in the main foyer of the Evans Library, will be performing with Evergreen Faculty Member Tom Foote and Computer Programmer Peter Langston, both seasoned bluegrass musicians.

Brought to the Pacific Northwest by Eye-5, Hambly will present a concert with Foote and Langston at 11 a.m. Feb. 14 in the Student Union Building of St. Martin's College. The trio will also stage two appearances at Ft. Steilacoom Community College Feb. 14, one at 3:30 p.m., the other at 6 p.m.

Hambly, is a contributing editor to the John Edwards Memorial Foundation Quarterly, a magazine published under the auspices of the Folklore and Mythology Center at the University of California in Los Angeles. He is a devoted folklorist and student of the musical cultures of the southeastern United States and Appalachian areas.

His appearances are free and open to the public.

Dick Nichols, Director Information Services